
 

 

NEWSLETTER 2018 
 

TOPICS DETAILS 

BUDGET 2018 ▪ The mill rate increased from .71 to .73 per $ 100.00 of assessment value 
(for example, the increases per $ 100,000.00 of assessment is $ 20.00). 

▪ The minimum tax bill is still at $ 100.00 per year. 
▪ Interest rate: 10 % per year. 

PAYMENT OF 
TAX BILLS 
 

▪ Options to pay your tax bills: 
- by cheque;  
- on line with the Caisse Desjardins;  
- at the municipal office on Monday's between 2:00 PM to 8:00 PM. 

CHANGE OF 
ADDRESS 

▪ It is the responsibility of all property owners to report any changes to 
their mailing address. Please contact the Director General of the 
municipality: dg.sheenboro@mrcpontiac.qc.ca or 819-689-5022. 

WASTE 
MANAGEMENT 
 

▪ Waste management - Opening hours:  
- Winter: Starting November 1st: Wed. 12:00 to 4:00 PM; Saturday 

10:00 to 4:00 PM 
- Summer: Starting May 1st: Wed. 12:00 to 4:00 PM; Saturday 10:00 to 

4:00 PM; Sunday 10:00 to 5:00 PM 
▪ The municipality accepts garbage and recycling from the TNO. This 

Service is funded from the TNO budget. 
▪ A MRC’s study shows that we are very efficient with recycling. We can 

improve our performance with waste management. It costs almost  
$ 250.00 per ton to ship this type of waste to Lachute. 

▪ We are looking at options for a better waste diversion and recycling 
programs that are cost-effective and/or meets all Provincial guidelines: 
for example, acquiring a bin to collect construction waste. 

▪ In 2020, organics residuals should no longer be part of your waste. We 
are exploring options for composting as well. 

RECYCLING ▪ We have a recycling program in place with Evolu-TIC Outaouais. 
▪ For 2017, we will receive a grant of $ 15 565.00 for the recycling from 

RECY-QUÉBEC. Thanks for your efforts! 
▪ The more we recycle, the more it reduces the cost of transporting 

garbage to landfill sites. 

BUILDING OR 
IMPROVEMENT 

▪ For any building, renovation or septic installation, you must contact our 
building inspector in advance: Pierre Contant: 613-639-4976 or 
inspecteur.sheenboro@mrcpontiac.qc.ca 

▪ He will provide all the details related to our By-laws. 

PUBLIC SECURITY  
 
Emergency 
Numbers - 911 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 

▪ Dial 911 for Police, Fire and Ambulance. Very important to give good 
clear directions when calling 911. If you are calling from an Ontario area 
code the dispatcher will transfer you to the Quebec 911 service. 

▪ Fire Hall - Chapeau (Monday & Tuesday) – 819-689-2510 
Fire Hall - Chichester (Wednesday & Thursday) – 819-689-5310 

 

Sûreté du Québec – Campbell’s Bay 819-648-2141 

Poison Control Centre 1-800-363-9010 

Health Information 8-1-1 

  1-800-567-9625 

HYDRO QUÉBEC  1-800-790-2424 

Civil Security – Regional Office 819-772-3737 

Emergency – Environment 1-866-694-5454 
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Civic number 
 
 
 
 
 
 
Pontiac Ouest 
Fire services 
 
 
 
 
 
Power or Phone 
outage 

Emergency Plan 
▪ We encourage our residents to prepare their own Emergency Plan. 

Please visit this WEB page to get more information on how to create your 
plan. www.getprepared.gc.ca 

 

▪ Make sure your civic # is properly displayed (either on your home or at 
the road).  

▪ Civic # issues - Downey Bay Rd (GPS recording, Tripp Rd North). Galligan 
Rd. and part of Hudson Bay Rd which changes to Church Rd. 

▪ Please notify the municipal office if your road address is not correct with 
the GPS. 
 

▪ A dry hydrant is now installed at the Fort William wharf.  
▪ Burning By-law: November 1st. until March 15th. Notify Fire chief in 

advance. 
▪ After March 15th, camp fires only contained in a pit-1meter sq 
▪ Fire rating "High": no fires of any kind not even a bonfire. 
▪ Fire Chief: Glynn Fleury: 613-639-1228 (cell) or ssipo@mrcpontiac.qc.ca 

 
▪ In the event of a telephone or power outage for more than one hour, you 

can go to the Fire hall in Chapeau (125, King Street). A firefighter will be 
present to respond or assist with any emergencies. 

WEB SITE ▪ We are constantly improving our WEB site. Visit regularly to consult the 
documentation or the posting of new updates. 

▪ On the Sheenboro Website you can find: Budget; Minutes (bilingual); 
Mayor's letter; Phone Numbers and Email of Sheenboro’s employees; 
etc. Please visit at: www.sheenboro.ca 
 

COUNCIL COMMITTES 2018 

ROADS/WATER  
Larry Gleason; Dick Edwards; John Brennan 
 
PUBLIC SECURITY 
Sûreté du Québec : Doris Ranger; ProMayor 
 
Pontiac Ouest Fire Dept.: Doris Ranger; 
ProMayor 
 
ProMayor: Dick Edwards (first 2 years); John 
Brennan (second 2 years) 

TRANSFER SITE: Rick Bradshaw; Lorna Brennan 
Agnesi 
 
COMMUNICATION, MARKETING:  
Picanoc: Rick Bradshaw 
Sheenboro website and library: Karen Shea 
Pontiac Ouest Marketing (Website/Facebook): Lorna 
Brennan Agnesi 
 
SPORTS, RECREATION, TOURISM: John Brennan 

 

In your community serving you: 

Mayor - Doris Ranger - 819-689-2132 dranger@mrcpontiac.qc.ca 

DG - Élaine Déry - 819-689-5022 dg.sheenboro@mrcpontiac.qc.ca 
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